Summer School Committee

Meeting Minutes 1/31/12
3:00 Horrabin Hall 1
Present:  Ellen Ehrgott, Denise Gravitt, Dean Halverson, Saisudha Mallur, Brian Powell (Chair), 

Kandice Hammer (Student Representative), Renee Polubinsky, & Richard LaFlam
Absent: Graduate Council Member (vacant)

1.  December 9, 2011 Meeting Minutes Approved 7-0-0
2.  Institutional Research and Planning


-Ellen sought information via the web site for the Institutional Research and Planning


-Will seek information via face-to-face meeting 


-Seeking additional information about Summer School 2011 to assist SSC in making formal recommendations to 


faculty senate further decisions.  

3.  Question Committee on Areas of Concern


-Brian asks committee if there are items that we need to discuss


-Renee seeks follow-up on the discussions committee had regarding the assistance from the advisors


-Denise points out that there is not enough time to get things done with only meeting one time per month, 


especially considering all the approvals needed (Faculty Senate Chair, IRB, Tere North) to get a survey 


out in a timely manner.


-Kandice suggests the committee meet every Tuesday in Feb to get this task accomplished


-Brian states that there seems to be a lack of enthusiasm to create a survey for the advisors and suggests a sub-


committee to develop it


-Brian called a vote as to whether the advisors should be surveyed to solicit information regarding summer school 


issues [Vote 5-0-2 in favor to pursue this avenue]


-Renee will invite a few advisors from across all disciplines to meet with the SSC at the Feb meeting to assist us 


in drafting questions for the survey tool.


- Saisudha suggests committee develop a list of questions to prepare to ask the advisors at the upcoming meeting.
4.  Surveys

-Brian questions committee regarding whether we should administer the faculty survey again this year


-Denise points out that the committee discussed revisions to questions as well as the questions we forgot to ask


-Brian revisits the charge of the committee which is to annually survey faculty/departments concerning their 


views of summer school

-Dean questions why moving off the committee charge if only spinning our wheels and nothing is getting done. If 


moving off the charge will have an impact then he is in agreement to do it.


-Brian reminds committee that we have one recommendation for the Faculty Senate


-Renee requests that if the solicitation from advisors would help with providing additional “evidence” of the 


summer school changes needed then it is beneficial to pursue. Also that we need to see whether there are 


trends present by replicating the surveys which is part of the committee’s charge.

-Dean agreed to be the point person for receiving the recommended edits/revisions for the existing surveys.
5.  Committee Responsibilities Prior to Next Meeting Summary:


a.  Renee to invite Advisors to meeting on Tues. Feb 14th

b.  Committee Members to review the surveys and provide recommended changes to Dean in a “Reply to All” 


format for committee discussion and input.


c.  Ellen to seek information from the Institutional Research and Planning that may be helpful

Adjourn:  3:56
Next Meeting:  Tentative for Feb 14th or 21st, depending on advisor availability
Respectfully submitted by Renee Polubinsky
